PUBLIC NOTICE

Southeastern Massachusetts Bioreserve Management Plan


The Secretary of Environmental Affairs Ellen Roy Herzfelder has accepted for public review the Management Plan for the Southeastern Massachusetts Bioreserve.  Pursuant to Mass. Gen. L ch. 21, s. 2F, the Commissioner of the Department of Conservation and Recreation shall seek and consider public input in the development of management plans, and shall make plans available for a public review and comment period through notice in the Environmental Monitor.  

In June, 2000 the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, the City of Fall River, and The Trustees of Reservations agreed to establish the state’s first bioreserve.  Located just east of downtown Fall River, the 13,600-acre Bioreserve combines existing state forest and wildlife management areas, the eastern portion of the city’s watershed lands, including Copicut Reservoir, and a large parcel of land formerly owned by the Acushnet Sawmills Company that has been acquired by the Commonwealth and The Trustees of Reservations.  The public and private partners agree that the success of the Bioreserve depends upon managing these lands in a cooperative and consistent manner that preserves the functionality of a large-scale ecosystem and promotes biodiversity, conservation, water supply protection, sustainable forest management, research and recreational opportunities.  In addition, the partners are committed to providing interpretive and educational programs that will relate the values and significance of the Bioreserve to the citizens of the Commonwealth.

A public forum to receive comments on the plan, and to begin organizing for implementation of plan recommendations, has been scheduled for Thursday, October 30, 2003, 7 p.m. at the Fall River Heritage State Park.

The management plan has been posted on the Division of State Parks & Recreation website http://www.state.ma.us/dem/index.htm., and is also available for review in the Fall River Public Library – Main Branch, 104 North Main Street.

For additional information or to send written comments, please contact:

Andy Backman

Resource Management Planner 

Department of Conservation and Recreation

271 Oak Street

Uxbridge, MA  01569

(508) 278-0789   andy.backman@state.ma.us
FAX (508) 278-2845

Written comments must be received by December 1, 2003

